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Let nothing upset you; let nothing frighten 
you. Everything is changing; God alone is 
changeless. Patience attains the goal. Who 
has God lacks nothing; God alone fills every 
need. – St. Teresa of Avila 
 

Dear Friends, 
 
I can’t tell you how many people have told 

me recently how worried they are about 
what the future holds for us in this country 

and for all of humanity. Oh, how I wish as 
your pastor, I could wave God’s magic 
wand over you and release you from the 

anxiety, from the worry, from the growing 
tenseness in your body and spirit. How I 
wish I had the right words to comfort you, 

to give you peace of mind, and to settle 
your spirit. 

 
While I may not be able to release you from 
pressures of the world, I do know we have 

each other in this church—to be God’s 
presence for one another through our love 

and care. To be together in community, 
worship, song, and prayer. To strengthen 
each other’s faith in God when our own 

faith wobbles. To help one another  
 

 

remember God’s promise to never fail us or 

abandons us—even in the darkest times.  
 
God never promised to shield us from 

hardship, but God does promise to walk by 
our side through it. So, look around you—

who is being God’s presence for you? How 
is God showing up? Be attentive to God—
especially now in these tumultuous times. 

 
I invite you to read the following poem by 

Steve Garnaas-Holmes. May you find it 
reassuring. 
 

In hope and faith, 
Rev. Christina 
 

 
Please, God... 

We plead for God to intervene, 
even “just this once...” 
But I don’t think that's how God works: 

the Holocaust would have been a good time 
to do so. 
No, God doesn’t stop the tyrant, 

or nudge the car on the icy road. 
God is not a Big Guy with a magic finger 

he deploys now and then (but not always). 
 
God is the Love at the heart of all being, 

as constant as gravity, infinitely attentive, 
and can’t be more present or active than 
right now. 

 
When we ask for God’s help,  

what we mean is to align ourselves 
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with the great power of God’s grace already 

at work. 
Like musicians in perfect tune,  
we create harmonics, notes that sound 

though none of us is producing them. 
Our harmony with God creates an energy 
field that does indeed change things. 

 
In troubled times it takes great 

concentration to align ourselves with  
grace instead of force, 
with love instead of fear. 

We begin by allowing ourselves to be loved, 
along with all the rest of Creation, 

and then we fall into that love, 
and let that love flow through us into the 
world. 

 
I think that’s what we mean when we pray, 
“Please, God...” 

 
From the Music Director 

 

We have exciting music news about our 
music program! On Sundays October 13th 

and 20th, our talented bell ensemble 
played, and the gifted violinist Deborah 

Bradley joined us on October 20th.  
 

 
 

Our junior choir began fall rehearsals on 
Monday evenings from 5-6pm. They will 
present a special performance on 

November 17th, which will be a perfect 
celebration for the Thanksgiving season.   

Flutist Evelyn Schetzer, will return to play 
on November 24th.  

 

The excitement continues as our choir 
prepares for an extraordinary performance 
at Carnegie Hall on December 2nd, 2024. 

Under the brilliant direction of Joel Raney, 
four of our own—Linda Thomas, Alan  
King, Stephanie Miles, and Denise 

Sullivan—will join a magnificent ensemble  
of 200 singers to debut "Have You Heard.”  

 
We warmly invite both seasoned and new 
voices to join our choir, which meets every 

Tuesday from 7 to 8:15 PM. We warmly 
welcome Ray Rowitz who has recently 

rejoined the choir. Our bells ensemble is 
eager for more participants. They practice 
on Tuesdays from 6 to 7 PM.  

 
Let’s come together in joy and harmony.  
Peace, Stephanie 

 
Our Music Director, Three Current 

Members & One past Member will 
Perform at Carnegie Hall on  

December 2, 2024! 
 

Stephanie Miles, Alan King, Linda Thomas 
and Denise Sullivan have been busy 
rehearsing their choral parts every 

Saturday morning in preparation for 
joining a 200-person choral group who will 
perform Joel Raney’s 31-minute Christmas 

piece entitled “Have You Heard” at 
Carnegie Hall. Our choir was accepted 

because of the quality of their musicality. 
This is a great honor!  Composer Joel 
Raney will direct the chorus. 
 

Stephanie, Alan, Linda and Denise’s 
participation reflects the musicianship not 
just of NFCC, but also the Falmouth Public 

School system. Both Alan and Linda sang 
together in the Lawrence High School 

chorus. Stephanie spent the majority of her 
34 years teaching music at North Falmouth 
Elementary School, as well as Falmouth 

High School, Morse Pond, Teaticket and 
East Falmouth elementary schools.  
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To think that Linda and Alan, as teenagers, 

through their love of singing, sang in the 
Lawrence High School chorus, and now, 50 
years later, will have the opportunity to 

perform at Carnegie Hall. This is a tribute 
to all those who have music in their spirit.  
Denise, Stephanie, Linda and Alan are 

overjoyed to be a part of this fantastic 
opportunity to sing with Joel Raney at 

Carnegie Hall! 
 
For those interested in supporting these 

and other NFCC music activities, donations 
to the Best Music Fund are welcome! (By 

check to NFCC with "The Best Music Fund" 
in the memo line).  A benefit concert to 
support the Best Music Fund is planned 

for mid-winter and will include pieces 
performed by the Chancel Choir, the Bell 
Choir, Stephanie Miles (piano), Deborah 

Bradley (violin), and Evelyn Schetzer (flute). 
 

 
 
Church Life 

 
Take Two 

 
Our Take Two series 
continues with three more 

videos based upon the 
book Grateful: The 
Transformative Power of 

Giving Thanks by Diana Butler-Bass. Ms. 
Bass is an author, speaker, and independent 

scholar specializing in American religion and 
culture. 

 
 

These films contain conversations 

inspired by Ms. Bass’s book and not only 
offer us an opportunity for personal 
transformation, but also welcomes us into 

her own personal journey with gratitude. “My 
hope and prayer is that these films lead you 
to a deeper truth in your spiritual growth 

and inspire you to move outward into the 
world with the kind of generosity and 

gratitude that defies systems of scarcity and 
brings healing to the world.” 
 

For this series our Take Two conversations 
do not require any advanced preparation. If 

you cannot attend all of our gatherings, 
please don’t let that stop you from attending 
when you can. We will meet on Sundays 

after our service with some time for 
fellowship according to the schedule below. 
We have had many very enlightening and 

enjoyable conversations on other topics and 
new participants are always welcome. 

 
Join us: November 3, November 10 & 
November 24 

 
Intergenerational Christmas Pageant & 

              Candlelight Service 
 
Our annual Christmas Eve Intergeneration 

Pageant / Candlelight service  is once again 
on the horizon. This has become a treasured 
family memory for many of our participants. 

Please let me know  if you would like to 
participate. There are roles for all ages!  

 
Our rehearsal schedule is as follows:  
Sunday, December 8, 15, after the service 

and Saturday morning December 21. 
 
We ask that participants attend all 

rehearsals but if you have a scheduling 
problem and want to join in please speak 

with Lisa. 
 
College Care Packages 

This year, once again, we will be sending care 
packages to our college students for the 

holidays. Boxes will be available to fill in the  
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Covenant Room beginning Sunday, 

November 3 through December 1. Students 
look forward to all of the little gifts we send. 
Bring in some snacks, homemade treats, gift 

cards, post-its or other homework supplies, 
ornaments, etc. We will also accept cash 

donations to help defray the cost of postage. 
Help to brighten the end of this first semester 
and remind our college students how 

important they are to us. 
 

Giving Tree 
 
Our Giving Tree tags will be 

available beginning on Sunday, 
November 24 and our collection will continue 
through Sunday, December 15.  As always, 

our gifts will help local families in our 
community have a brighter Christmas. When 

you choose a tag please remember to attach 
it to the wrapped gift and place it under the 
tree in the Covenant Room. If we have extra, 

unclaimed tags, a digital option to receive 
them will be available. The generosity of our 

congregation in support of this program is 
always inspiring  
 

 

 
Christmas Sale 

 
The Thrift Shop will hold its annual 
Christmas Sale in the Covenant Room on 

Friday, November 8, 4-6 pm and Saturday, 
November 9, 9am – 12pm. 

 
The sale will feature Christmas items, 
jewelry, a bake sale, and a silent auction. 

On Friday evening, lobster rolls to-go will 
be sold on a first come basis. 

 
Anyone wishing to donate items for the 
silent auction may contact Sue Long at 

774-392-3782 or clboat24@comcast.net  
 
We would happily accept your homemade 

quilt, vintage train set, collectibles or any 
desirable items that would appeal to a 

bidder. 
 
Donations are needed for the bake sale 

table. Those wishing to bake cookies, 
candy, breads, pies, preserves, etc., please 

contact Marsha Martin or Kay Clark. 
 

 
 

mailto:clboat24@comcast.net
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From Our Leadership Team 
 

On October 10th the Rev. Claire Bamberg 
joined and participated in our Sunday 

service. Afterwards, in the Covenant Room 
we enjoyed a variety of soups, wonderful 
breads and delicious desserts. All the fare 

was provided by our talented in – house 
chefs. 

 
The Rev. Bamberg gave a beautifully 
detailed slideshow presentation of our 

current accomplishments and future goals. 
Her program was received with much 
enthusiasm as creative thoughts and 

energy flowed throughout the room. 
 

Claire made the point that our church had 
received the most likes and positive 
comments on the article she posted on her 

Potentials website about what are church 
is doing. 

 
The church collectively decided to not only 
build upon its recent accomplishments but 

to also increase its commitment to future 
success.  
 

Kay Clark 

 

 
 

Our Beautiful Ladies, wearing the new 
church t-shirts at Homecoming  

Sunday, Sept. 8th. 

Outreach Turkey Drive 
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Live Outdoor Christmas Tree 

 

Once again, this year we are going to light 
up the outside of our beautiful church with 

a special Christmas tree which will be 
decorated with scallop shells bear-ing the 

names of loved ones. There is a $5.00 
donation each year to have a shell 
placed on the tree. Many people from the 

community commented positively on the 
lighted tree in past years including the 

children in the “Y”day care program. Forms 
can be downloaded from the church 
website and are available on the counter 

outside the office and page 8 of this 
newsletter. 
 

In past years, a live tree has been 
generously donated in memory of a loved 

one. If you would like to contribute the live 
Christmas tree this year or have questions 
about the shell decorations, please contact 

Marsha Martin. 
willmart41@comcast.net 
(508) 759-0857 Call (508) 274-9395 Text 

 
The Altar Committee 

wishes to thank all those 

who supplied altar flowers 

from their gardens and 

elsewhere during the 

summer. It is so nice to 

see the creativity and to share the beauty 

of God’s work in our gardens.  

The fall calendar has some available 

Sundays. Please consult the calendar if you 

wish to donate flowers. 

Potted mums and other fall flowers are 

welcome. If you have an interest in provi-

ding flowers for the altar or have any 

concerns, please contact Marsha Martin. 

 
 

mailto:willmart41@comcast.net
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Letters of Gratitude For Our Outreach 

Donations 
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